
Toronto Transportation Services is issuing some permits and conduction inspections even thought their 
offices are closed. With respect to the protocol for lane occupancy permits, members are encouraged to 
contact their area supervisors for their direction, as follows:  
 
Toronto & East York – Joanne Tam (joanne.tam@toronto.ca) 
Scarborough – Shane Abraham (shane.abraham@toronto.ca) 
North York – Roberto Sampogna (Roberto.sampogna@toronto.ca) 
Etobicoke-York – Marco Savino (marco.savino@toronto.ca) 
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